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It’s been a roller-coaster ride in the financial markets, with August 5 marking another significant drop 
worldwide. Japan has been hit particularly hard, but the decline is global. Here in the U.S., as I write this, 
the S&P 500 is down about 3 percent for the day and nearly 8 percent from its all-time highs. The Nasdaq 
is doing even worse, down almost 4 percent for the day and 14 percent from its peak.  
 
These numbers might seem alarming, especially if you’re checking your investment accounts. It’s natural 
to worry about what might come next. When we look at the bigger picture, however, things don’t seem 
quite so bad.  
 
We’ve Been Here Before 
Let’s step back and look at recent history. We’ve seen this pattern before, and it’s happened more often 
than you might think:  
 

• April this year: S&P 500 down more than 5 percent—and bounced back  

• July through October last year: S&P 500 down more than 10 percent—and bounced back 

• August through October 2022: S&P 500 down almost 16 percent—and bounced back   
 
In fact, in each of the past couple of years, we have seen a substantial dip—often right around July or 
August—followed by a market rebound. This current situation looks like the latest in a series of similar 
events we have seen before. 
 
Looking back further, to 1980, the average intra-year drop in the market is around 14 percent, according 
to J.P. Morgan. So, the current decline is still within the normal range. Even more reassuring is that 
despite these pullbacks, the market has had positive returns three out of every four years.  
 
The Big Picture 
Although history can guide us, it helps to look at the overall trend for a better understanding of the current 
situation. One way to do this is by using the 200-day moving average, which shows the general direction 
of the market. Right now, the S&P 500 and Nasdaq remain above this line, which means the overall trend 
is still positive.  
 
It’s also worth noting that, even with the current turbulence, markets are still up for the year; the S&P 500 
is up more than 8 percent and the Nasdaq is up nearly 8 percent. Those are pretty strong numbers, even 
after the substantial dip we’ve seen.  
 
Reasons for Optimism Ahead 
There are plenty of concerns in the U.S. and globally that weigh on investors, but history suggests 
markets tend to recover. July and August are typically among the weakest months for market 
performance, so a summer pullback isn’t really a surprise. As we move toward the end of the year, when 
performance is usually stronger, we may see a positive shift.  
 
We will also likely see a bounce when this decline ends. According to Bespoke Research, a market 
consulting firm, after a day like today, markets historically have shown gains of more than 10 percent from 
the bottom of the dip, almost 9 of 10 times over the past several decades. That means there are also 
reasons to be optimistic looking forward. The current pullback doesn’t mean markets can’t bounce back; 
indeed, history says they likely will.   
 
Staying the Course 
For investors, here’s the key takeaway: Market dips are normal, even if they’re unsettling every time they 
happen. But with each past pullback we had similar worries—and markets recovered. This, too, will pass. 
We will keep an eye on things, but the best course of action remains simply this: keep calm and carry on. 
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